
 

650 W. State Street ● Room 307 ● Boise, ID ● 83702 
P.O. Box 83720 ● Boise, ID ● 83720-0037 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

For Immediate Release       

August 3, 2020 

 

Contact: Mike Keckler 

208-332-1591 (office) 

208-866-5734 (cell) 

Mike.Keckler@osbe.idaho.gov 

 

BOARD EXTENDS WAIVER FOR COLLEGE ENTRANCE 

EXAM REQUIREMENT 

 

The Idaho State Board of Education today extended its waiver of the college 

entrance exam requirement for college admissions through the 2021/22 academic 

year. 

 

Last spring, in response to the COVD-19 heath crisis, the Board approved the 

waiver for high school seniors who had not yet taken the SAT or the ACT for the 

upcoming 2020/21 academic year.  SAT Test Day for last year’s juniors was also 

cancelled because of the pandemic.   

 

Today’s Board action means that all of Idaho’s postsecondary institutions can 

waive the college entrance exam admissions requirement for students seeking 

admission to college next year.  However, some institutions may still require a 

college entrance exam score for admissions or financial aid decisions, in some 

cases.  Prospective students are encouraged to reach out to institutions directly to 

determine if a college entrance exam score will be required. 

 

State Board Chief Academic Officer TJ Bliss said there are two factors for the 

waiver. 
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“The pandemic continues to affect regular education activities and schedules and 

may impact the ability of students to take the SAT or ACT this fall.  All eight of 

Idaho’s public institutions of higher education are actively recruiting for the 

2021/22 academic year and need to be able to make decisions for admissions 

requirements and communicate accurately about these requirements with potential 

students,” he said. 

 

The Board also approved lowering cumulative GPA requirements for Idaho’s 

Direct Admissions program for all eight institutions from 3.0 to 2.8 (through a 

student’s fifth semester of high school) for the 2021/22 academic year.   

 

The College Board has scheduled SAT Test Day on October 14, 2020 throughout 

Idaho.  

 

If the test is administered, State Board President Debbie Critchfield encourages 

high school seniors to take it in October if public health conditions allow.  

 

“SAT or ACT scores, in addition to GPA, will help institutions make decisions on 

financial aid and scholarships and students who want to apply to institutions 

outside of Idaho may need a college entrance exam score to meet requirements 

elsewhere,” she said. 
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